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Comments: The Good Neighbor Authority has many benefits, one detriment is the lack of authority to construct

new permanent road. When roads are identified through NEPA analysis as needed for long-term management,

yet the implementing entity is not allowed to construct such facilities, management options are limited and money

is wasted. Constructing a temporary road, in lieu of permanent road (contradictory to handbook direction), then

decommissioning the same road that has been identified as needed for future management objectives seems like

an shooting oneself in each foot, twice. This is a very large flaw in the fundamental ideals of shared stewardship

and good neighbor authorities that puts additional burden on the Forest Service to expend funds to support

shared stewardship and good neighbor authorities that could easily support the construction of needed long-term

facilities through timber receipts.


